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Send news to Chrissie at cj.ward@xtra.co.nz or phone 03-546-9818. Let me know about meetings, coming events, book launches, new publications, literary successes, etc. Tell me if you change your email address. Past newsletters are archived for a month on our website www.topwriters.co.nz. Follow us on Facebook at https://www.facebook.com/topwritersNZSA/
‘WRITE FOR RIGHTS’ EVENT IN NELSON TOMORROW

Write for Rights is an annual event organised by Amnesty International. All over the world, the Amnesty community and their wider community join together to write to and for prisoners of conscience suffering from harrowing human rights abuses. The Nelson Write for Rights event takes place tomorrow, Saturday 9 December, 2.30 – 5 pm in Room S106 on the NMIT campus (entrance off Nile Street). Come along, add your voice, together we can make a din and perhaps make the world a better place for everyone.

Amnesty will have all the information you need, along with pre-written letters, for advocates in a hurry to sign, cards to send, or the materials you might need to word your own message. It's also a great opportunity for Amnesty to engage with the wider community, and show you a bit of what they’re all about. The agenda is:

2.30pm Scott Stocker will briefly discuss human rights in Palestine and the newly formed solidarity group. 

2.45pm watch Write for Right briefings.
3.00pm start writing!
4.30pm shared afternoon tea (bring a plate if you can) & discussion about 2018 Nelson Amnesty International group plans.

If you can’t get to the Nelson event but would like to be involved, go to:

https://www.amnesty.org.nz/write-letter-change-life
CHILDREN’S BOOK LAUNCH IN NELSON TONIGHT
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Everyone is welcome to the launch of Angus McPaw’s Monstrous Adventure, written by Deborah Brookes and illustrated by Polly Rabbits, on Friday 8 December, 5.30 – 9 pm at Nelson City Framers, 42 Halifax Street.

Local author Deborah Brookes is passionate about encouraging children to read. An avid reader from childhood herself, she always loved poetry and singing. Her youngest son has Aspergers so she is familiar with the problems that children face when reading. Her light-bulb moment came while flying over the Pacific to New Zealand, and now she has the writing bug. She likes to write fun stories that children and parents can read and enjoy together.

Angus is a cute little sock monster that lives on the back of a door with all his family who are made up of lost socks. He gets into all sorts of mischief. In this adventure he sets of to raid the fridge, but not everything is as it seems. Adults will enjoy reading the story to children, and they will enjoy the colourful illustrations with little visual jokes and puns throughout. 
Angus McPaw’s Monstrous Adventure is a totally Nelson creation. Deborah is a member of Top of the South branch of NZSA. Polly Rabbits runs her business Pawprints Design & Illustration from Nelson. The book is published by Krazy Kat Publications and printed by The Copy Press, both of Nelson.

The launch on 8 December will showcase some of Polly Rabbits’ illustrations. Please RSVP to deborah@krazykatpublications.nz, phone 03-538 0030.

CHRISTMAS TREES IN THE CATHEDRAL

[image: image2.jpg]


Nelson Romance Writers continue their tradition of putting up a tree as part of the Festival of Christmas Trees in Nelson Cathedral. This year the theme of their tree (pictured) is ‘Open Your Heart’. They describe it like this: ‘Love is all we need – and we all need it. So if we all open our hearts to each other and embrace, the world will be at peace.’

Annika Ohlson-Smith, the convenor of Nelson Romance Writers, has also contributed a Nobel Peace Prize Winners Tree, ‘celebrating people who have done their best to make peace in our world – against the odds.’ The Festival of Christmas Trees runs until 26 January. The cathedral is open from 8.30 am to 5 pm daily and entry is free, although a gold coin donation is appreciated.

FOUNDERS SUMMER READS BOOK FAIR

Founders Heritage Park in Nelson is holding a mini Summer Reads Book Fair in the Windmill. There is a great selection of fiction and magazines to take on holiday, with stock with being added daily. The Fair starts on Saturday 9 December and runs until 14 January. Entry to the Windmill is free.

STEMWRITERS GROUP AT NELSON LIBRARY

STEMWriters is a small group with widely varying interests in writing, from short fiction to social commentary, social history and poetry. They meet on the second and fourth Tuesdays of each month, 1- 3 pm at the Elma Turner Library in Nelson. The next meeting is on Tuesday 12 December. For more information contact Alyson Baker at 03-546 0416 or alyson.baker@ncc.govt.nz
‘THE WAR PRAYER’ CONCERT IN GOLDEN BAY
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Golden Bay Live Poets host a special event at the Mussel Inn, Onekaka, on Tuesday 12 December, 7.45 pm. As the main feature, Mark Raffills will be performing Mark Twain’s prose poem ‘The War Prayer’.

‘The War Prayer’ is a scathing indictment of war, and particularly of blind patriotic and religious fervour as motivations for war. When Twain’s publisher rejected the piece as being sacrilegious, the author said: ‘I have told the whole truth in that [poem] and only dead men can tell the truth in this world. It can be published after I am dead.’ It was written in 1905, but not published until 1923.

The evening will include music from local artists Lisa Williams and Leigh Strange, plus Kapiti Coast musician Phill Simmonds. They will perform some classic songs including Bob Dylan’s ‘With God on Our Side’, Buffy Saint Marie’s ‘Universal Soldier’, Graham Nash’s ‘Military Madness’ and John Lennon’s ‘Imagine’. The artists will also present original songs, while Raffills will deliver a couple of his own poems. Simmonds has also created the projection that will feature behind ‘The War Prayer’ poem. Tickets $10 at the door. For more information contact Rose at thewritingforest@gmail.com
GOLDEN BAY LIVE POETS CELEBRATE MUSSEL INN’S  BIRTHDAY

Golden Bay Live Poets are celebrating the Mussel Inn’s 25th anniversary on Thursday 14 December at 8 pm with an Open Mic poetry and music night. Mark Raffills will be MC for this special evening, with music from James Wilkinson on guitar. 

The Mussel Inn is at Onekaka, Golden Bay. Everyone is welcome to attend or participate. Gold coin entry. Open mic poets and singers can register on the night or email Rose to book at slot: thewritingforest@gmail.com
BOOK LAUNCH IN BLENHEIM


JS Parker Poems 1963 – 2017, a book of poems and line drawings, will be launched at the Millennium Public Art Gallery, 13 Seymour Street, Blenheim, on Saturday 16 December, 4 – 6 pm.

Although best known as the artist behind the abstract, modernist Plain Song paintings, JS Parker (1944 – 2017) also used words and pencil drawings to document his observations of life experiences, people he loved (and some he didn’t), and his ongoing response to the landscape that inspired him. This collection of poems and drawings created over several decades offers a personal insight into what inspired Marlborough’s most recognised artist.

The launch is supported by an exhibition, ‘JS Parker: The Poetry of Surfaces’, of works themed around his poems.

John Shotton Parker, known professionally as JS Parker, was born in Auckland but lived most of his life in Blenheim. He received the New Zealand Order of Merit in 2002, and in 2014 was named a Marlborough Living Cultural Treasure. This book launch and exhibition is hosted jointly by the Millennium Gallery and the Parker family. Books will be available for purchase for $17.50.

TIME TWINS LAUNCH IN NELSON
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Everyone is welcome to the launch of Time Twins, by Sally Astridge and Arne Norlin, on Tuesday 19 December, 6 pm at Volume bookshop, 15 Church Street, Nelson. 

Astrid thinks she is imagining the quiet boy who appears in her room in the middle of the night. He's called Tamati and lives in New Zealand. Astrid lives in Sweden. What's he doing here? And why does he keep turning up? Tamati tells Astrid they are time twins – children born at the exact same time – and his grandfather has shown him how to find her. Their lives couldn't be more different, but both have secrets they haven't been able to share with anyone else ... until now. 

Then the time twins realise that they might have come together for a reason and that there are ways they can help each other, even if they do live thousands of kilometres apart. Time Twins is an exciting cross-global story written by two authors living on either side of the earth about two children who are doing the same. First published in Swedish, the novel is now published in New Zealand by Mākaro Press.

	


Sally Astridge lives in Nelson. She is a former teacher and this is her first children's book. Arne Norlin is one of Sweden's most loved children's writers and has published more than seventy titles. He lives in Stockholm but visits New Zealand every year.

Catering at the launch will be by Swedish New Zealander Annika Ohlson-Smith.

PANNI’S BILINGUAL POETRY BOOK LAUNCHED IN HUNGARY

Nelson-based poet Panni Palásti has just returned from the launch of the Hungarian edition of A Tongue Is Not for Lashing, published by Hazánk, a local publisher.

A Tongue Is Not for Lashing is a collection of poems written in both English and Hungarian. It was first published by Maitai River Press in August this year.

Panni describes the launch of the Hungarian publication, Nyelvünk Nem Ostor: ‘The event took place in the imposing National Theatre of Győr, with the venue filled with the stalls of all major publishers and swarms of book buyers. It is a yearly book fair, called ‘Book Salon’, where prices are reduced by 20%, and the authors are interviewed on a spotlighted stage about their latest work. I was assigned an hour to introduce my bilingual poetry book and to explain the pitfalls and joys of literary translation. 

‘I was delighted by the attention of a large audience ranging in age from 10 to 90, half of them students of English from local colleges. One of the teachers told me afterwards that his classes will use the book, which will be part of the curriculum for the rest of the year.’

Read more about Panni Palásti here: http://www.topwriters.co.nz/panni-palasti.html
MARLBOROUGH BOOK FESTIVAL

Planning for the 2018 Marlborough Book Festival is now underway, and the dates are fixed for 6 – 8 June. Podcasts are available for some of the 2017 authors; to listen to these, and to sign up for the newsletter to keep in touch, go to: https://www.marlboroughbookfest.co.nz/
NZSA NEW BOOKS LIST – NEW MARKETING OPPORTUNITY

Members will have seen in a recent Literary Bulletin that the NZSA New Books List will now be sent by Booksellers NZ to all book shops and outlets on their database. This greatly increases the reach of the marketing that NZSA does for members. Marketing is a big issue, particularly for self-publishing writers, so NZSA is really pleased to be able to widen the reach of the New Books List.

When promoting your books on the New Books List, it’s important to include all the required information. To make it easier, there is a new submission form to fill out. Note that members may only submit one book per monthly issue of the New Books List. To find out more and access the submission form, go to:

https://authors.org.nz/writers/new-books/
SOUTH ISLAND WRITERS’ ASSOCIATION COMPETITION 2018

The South Island Writers’ Association (SIWA) national competition is now open for entries in two categories: Short Stories and Flash Fiction. The judge of the short story category is Nod Ghosh, and Michelle Elvy is the flash fiction judge. The winner and runner-up of the Short Story will receive a $250 and $100 prize respectively; the winner and runner-up of the Flash Fiction will receive a $150 and $75 prize respectively.

Short stories should be no longer than 3000 words, and flash fictions no longer than 300 words. All should be previously unpublished. There is an entry fee of $10 per short story and $5 per flash fiction. The deadline for entries is 1 February 2018. A short list will be published on the SIWA website prior to the announcement of the winners on 15 May 2018. Full competition guidelines and further information can be found at: www.southislandwriters.co.nz/competition
GIVE HORIZONS 3 FOR CHRISTMAS
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There is no better Christmas present than a book, so why not give our branch anthology? Horizons 3 contains the winning and short-listed short stories from the last two Page & Blackmore competitions, plus the poems that have appeared in the windows of Nelson Provincial Museum and Page & Blackmore Booksellers. Published in September, it showcases a wonderful mix of work from talented local and national writers. 

Horizons 3 costs only $20 plus p&p, and is easy to post. To order, go to http://www.topwriters.co.nz/publications.html
POEM IN THE WINDOW

Each month, a poem is displayed in the window of Page & Blackmore Booksellers at 254 Trafalgar Street, Nelson. The poem for December has been shared, with ‘Railing Rainstorm’ by Robin Keowyn continuing from November, but from Tuesday 12 December the poem in the window will be Soldier in Sepia by Ruby Roberts. 
The poems for the window are chosen by Carol Ercolano. Poems reflecting the Top of the South are desirable, but submissions on any theme are welcome. The most important criteria is that people passing by and pausing to read can readily identify with it. Length should ideally be not more than 30 lines, but an extract from a longer poem could be displayed as lines from ....  If you would like a poem of yours considered for the window, send a selection of up to three as email attachments to Carol at c.d.ercolano@gmail.com 

